
From the Office   
 

It has been a busy fall at Mary Johnson Childrenõs Centerñitõs hard to believe that we 

are already in November.  This is our first issue of the newsletter, and you can look for 

it quarterly.   Itõs been a joy welcoming new families and new staff this fall.    
 

This time of year the classrooms spend a lot of time outdoors, both on and off the   

playground.  They love exploring, taking long walks, and filling their òcollection bagsó.   

We see the outdoors as a wonderful extension of the classrooms and we are fortunate  

to have so many lovely places to investigate.  We are now getting into the cooler weather 

and I want to remind everyone to send your child with weather appropriate outerwear.  
 

Our big annual fundraiser is coming on December 1 st  at the Town Hall Theatre.  We are 

getting raffle tickets printed and hope everyone will help to sell as many as possible.   

We have two collectable porcelain dolls, and are working on getting some locally made 

crafts or artwork as raffle items. If you have any suggestions of someone who might 

donate a prize for the raffle, please let JoAnn or Ilana know.  Look for more information 

about the FOW coming soon!  
 

Our second Strengthening Families session began in September.  This session is cur-

rently full, but we are starting a list for the next session.  Dates have not yet been set 

but it will probably begin in the spring. If you havenõt seen the fliers, itõs an evening   

program for families including dinner and group activities for adults and children.  It 

promises to be a good time, a great learning experience, and there are great incentives 

included in each of the 14 weekly sessions.  Stop by the office for more information.  
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¶ MJCC will be 

closed November 

22 & 23 for 

Thanksgiving  

¶ Our 20th Annual  

Festival of 

Wreaths  

fundraiser is  

coming up! 

December 1,  

10am- 6pm,  

Town Hall Theater  

 



 

 

 

THUNDERDRAGONS   ~  Kristen, Sue & Elly  

We are all settled in and having a blast exploring each other, 

spaces in the community, and all kinds of materials!  
 

We have had some great hands -on experiences with natural 

materials.  We explored flowers from Kristenõs garden for a 

few days.  We especially loved taking them apart and sprin-

kling petals on each other.  Soon, we were using them to apply 

paint to paper.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

       The children have also explored taking corn off cobs,  

      tearing milkweed pods apart, and most recently, scooping  

      out seeds from pumpkins.   Visits to the town green have  

      supplied us with new materials, too. Please send in any  

      natural materials you think we would enjoy!  
 

 

The children have become bird watchers!  They enjoy sprinkling 

seeds on the ground and watching the birds come to eat.  They 

alert each other to a visiting bird, and some of the children are 

naming the bluebird when they see it!  
 

Our love of pizza led to making our own.  The children smelled and 

felt the ingredients before adding them in and taking turns stir-

ring.  Some of the children helped to knead the dough, add sauce, 

and sprinkle on cheese.   It was a delicious snack, and we are look-

ing forward to baking more often through this winter.   

       Send in your  

    favorite recipes  

    for us to try!  

 
      

    We could sing and dance all day long.  We dance freely to music,  

    and try movement songs, like òRing Around the Rosieó and òThe  

    Wheels on the Bus.ó  We especially enjoy our song books and going  

    to the library for Music and Movement with May.  The teachers are  

    incorporating songs and rhythm more into our play and routines.  

 

    It has been an amazing few weeks with the Thunderdragons!   

    Thank you for all of your support.   

      

    We are looking forward to our family dinner on November 8 at 5:15!  
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